CULPEPER COUNTY BOARD OF ELECTIONS MEETING OF September 11, 2019

Attending: Jan Huss, Chair, Clive Richmond, Secretary, James Holmes, Vice-Chair, and James
Clements, Registrar

The meeting opened at approximately 10:00 a.m.
The Agenda and Notes from the July 3, 2019 meeting passed with unanimous consent.
2019 General Election:

Election Officer Training will be on Oct. 29, at 7:00 p.m. and Oct. 30, at 10:00 a.m.

Mr. Clements presented the ballot order estimate by precinct. The Board agreed with
the estimates and the order will be sent to PrintElect. Sample ballots will be available
on the Registrar’s Web site prior to the election.

The voting machine for the Central Absentee Precinct will be certified on September 19
and the remaining machines on November 1, 2019.

High School Pages will help in many of the Precincts.
A Close of Registration Books Advertisement was submitted to the local paper.

Write-in Certification will begin November 6, 2019 at 10:00 a.m.  Five teams of 2
Election Officers will be counting the write-in votes.

Culpeper County received the First-Ever Virginia Association of Counties (VACO) Award for the
|-Voted Sticker Contest.

Mr. Clements attended the VRAV annual meeting in August, as well as the meeting with
ELECT/DHS/NGA on Election Security Bill from the Legislature. The latter meeting was on
Standards for Information Technology.

Ms. Hart attend the Chamber of Commerce “Back to School Day” in August.

The Office is switching to Bulk Mail for Registration Notices from 1% Class mail, which the Board
approved by unanimous consent.



Mr. Clements completed the Risk-Limiting Audit Pilot.
The meeting adjourned at 11:05.

Respectfully submitted,

Clive Richmond,

Secretary



